

Part 3

Questions 11–20

Look at the sentences below about the facilities in a hotel.

Read the text on the opposite page to decide if each sentence is correct or incorrect.

If it is correct, mark **A** on your answer sheet.

If it is not correct, mark **B** on your answer sheet.

- 11 Breakfast in the dining room costs the same whatever you eat.
- 12 The dining room closes at 9 p.m.
- 13 The Coffee Shop is open at the same times as the swimming pool.
- 14 The receptionist will bring you a newspaper with your breakfast if you want.
- 15 You can unlock the front door for yourself if you return to the hotel very late.
- 16 To telephone a room in the hotel, you press 9 followed by the room number.
- 17 Children may only use the swimming pool when a member of staff is present.
- 18 You can use the hotel laundry facilities any afternoon.
- 19 The hotel will look after your money for you while you are out.
- 20 You must tell the receptionist if you are going out in the evening.

GERALD'S HOTEL

Meals

Breakfast is served in the dining room 7.30–9.30 a.m. (10.00 a.m. on Sundays). Help yourself from our buffet or order a full cooked breakfast at no extra charge. A light breakfast can be served in your room if preferred (see Room Service below).

Dinner is served in the dining room from 7.30 p.m. (Last orders by 9 p.m. please.)

A children's dinner menu is available until 8 p.m. at a reduced charge.

The Coffee Shop at the swimming pool is open from 10 a.m. serving a range of drinks, snacks and light meals.

Room service

24-hour room service is not available, but we are happy to bring light meals and snacks to your room for a small extra charge when the Coffee Shop is open. Light breakfasts are also available from 7 a.m. Please inform reception the previous evening if you would like breakfast in your room.

Newspapers can be ordered from Reception and will be on your breakfast table.

We do not have a **night porter**. If you are likely to come back to the hotel after midnight, please ask the receptionist for a front-door key.

The **telephone** in your room can be used to make calls within the hotel by dialling the number as shown on the list beside it. For calls outside, dial 9 followed by the number. Calls are charged at normal price for the first two minutes, then double after that.

The **swimming pool** is open from 7 a.m. to 10 p.m. Please collect swimming towels from Reception. Do not use the towels in your bathroom. Please note that children must be with a responsible adult at all times when using the pool. The hotel does not have staff available to do this and can take no responsibility for accidents.

There is a washing machine (£1.50 required) and drier (50p required). These are in the **laundry room**, opposite Room 17, and are available for guests to use after 1.30 p.m. every day. An iron and ironing board is also available. The hotel also offers a laundry service, which takes a minimum of twenty-four hours, from Monday to Friday. Prices are available from Reception.

Cash and items of value can be locked away in the hotel office if you wish to avoid carrying them with you to the beach, etc. Please ask at Reception. There is normally no charge for this service.

Please leave your room by 10 a.m. on the day of your **departure** to give us time to prepare for the next guests. If you would like to leave luggage with us for part of the day, please tell the receptionist the evening before.

Part 4

Questions 21–25

Read the text and questions below.

For each question, mark the correct letter **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** on your answer sheet.

Waiter!

I went to the cinema last week and laughed all the way through the new film *Waiter!* which is set in a restaurant. American actor Tom Waters plays the worst cook the world has ever seen and he employs one of the worst waiters, played by Joe Vermont.

The London restaurant where the filming took place does actually exist. Jane Connors, the owner, runs a successful business with many regular customers. However, although she thinks *Waiter!* is a good film, she is very annoyed with the director. When she agreed to the filming, she wasn't told that the film is about a restaurant where everything goes wrong and the food is disgusting. Although the film might make Jane's restaurant famous if it is a success, she is afraid that people will stop coming because they will think the food and service is terrible – like it is in the film. Jane is worried she will lose business and may even have to close and start again with a new restaurant.

Having seen the film, I agree that she has a problem. The film company paid her a very small fee, and she has since asked for more. The best solution, though, is for her to contact the newspapers. I am sure they will be interested in her story and it will actually help her business in the end.

21 What is the writer trying to do in the text?

- A advertise a restaurant
- B review a film
- C explain someone's problem
- D take someone's advice

22 What do we learn about Jane's restaurant?

- A It is very popular.
- B The food is not good.
- C It is in a beautiful building.
- D The waiters are unhelpful.

23 What did the director not tell Jane?

- A that the film would be a success
- B that the restaurant in the film would be very bad
- C that she would not be paid
- D that she would need to employ extra staff

24 What does the writer think Jane ought to do?

- A open a new restaurant
- B ask the film company for more money
- C improve the quality of the food in her restaurant
- D write to the newspapers

25 Which of these is an advert for the film?

A

Waiter!

Comedy film set in a typical American town.
Laugh at the mistakes of crazy cook (Tom Waters) and
mad waiter (Joe Vermont).

B

Waiter!

Learn how to cook and be amused at the same
time at this film made specially for television by
well-known cook, Tom Waters.

C

WAITER!

*All the action takes place in a famous London
restaurant. Find out the truth about what happens
in the kitchens.*

D

Waiter!

Sit back and enjoy the performances of Tom
Waters and Joe Vermont in this comedy filmed
in a London restaurant.

Part 5

Questions 26–35

Read the text below and choose the correct word for each space.

For each question, mark the correct letter **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** on your answer sheet.

Example:

0 **A** are **B** made **C** got **D** were

Answer:

0	A	B	C	D
	☒	☐	☐	☐

Modigliani – an Italian artist

Nowadays cards and posters of pictures by Amedeo Modigliani (0) popular with people all (26) the world, but the artist himself did not have an easy life. He (27) born in Livorno, Italy, in 1884. His father was a businessman who did not make (28) money, and his mother (29) a school.

Modigliani went to art school in Florence and Venice, before moving to Paris (30) he painted and made sculptures. His work was (31) by art from Africa which he saw in museums. He was very poor and not very strong, and after a (32) years he gave up making sculptures. He painted people in a gentle, thoughtful style.

Many of his most beautiful paintings (33) Jeanne, the woman he loved. Often the people in his paintings look sad or tired. Perhaps Modigliani was painting his own feelings. (34) in the end he began to (35) a little money, he was never very successful in his lifetime.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|---------------------|--------------------|---------------------|
| 26 A over | B on | C through | D along |
| 27 A been | B has | C was | D is |
| 28 A many | B much | C lot | D very |
| 29 A held | B taught | C ran | D gave |
| 30 A that | B which | C when | D where |
| 31 A felt | B influenced | C suggested | D discovered |
| 32 A few | B several | C short | D number |
| 33 A see | B give | C show | D realise |
| 34 A Therefore | B However | C But | D Although |
| 35 A earn | B take | C bring | D win |

Writing

Part 1

Questions 1–5

Here are some sentences about a new sports centre.

For each question, complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first.

Use no more than three words.

Write only the missing words on your answer sheet.

You may use this page for any rough work.

Example:

- 0 A famous tennis player opened the new sports centre.

The new sports centre a famous tennis player.

Answer:

0	was opened by
---	---------------

-
- 1 The facilities are excellent.

It excellent facilities.

- 2 It's better than the old one.

The old one wasn't this one.

- 3 I prefer doing sport to watching it on TV.

I like doing sport watching it on TV.

- 4 The pool is used by people of all ages.

People of all ages the pool.

- 5 It's possible to go swimming early in the morning.

You go swimming early in the morning.